
       NEWSLETTER 
HOLY SPIRIT INFANTS ABERMAIN        25 May 2017  
Church Street, Abermain 2326      Email:  admin@abermain.catholic.edu.au 
PH: 49304361 FAX: 49304363      Web: http://www.abermain.catholic.edu.au 
 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Welcome to Week 5!  We are nearing the mid-point 
of Term 2. 

 

L ŀƳ ŀǿŀǊŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƴŜǿ άŦŀŘέΣ ǘƘŜ ŦƛŘƎŜǘ ǎǇƛƴƴŜǊΣ ŀƴŘ 
whilst the children do love playing with them I am 
conscious of two things ς they may become a 
distraction in class and they are also known to be a 
choke hazard.  Please be sure that if your child 
brings their spinner to school, they will need their 
ƴŀƳŜ ƻƴ ƛǘΦ  ¢ƘŜǎŜ ǎǇƛƴƴŜǊǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƭŜŦǘ ƛƴ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ 
bag during class time. 

 

Last Friday the teaching staff attended a 
ǇǊƻŦŜǎǎƛƻƴŀƭ ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇƳŜƴǘ Řŀȅ άaŀƪƛƴƎ [ƛǘŜǊŀŎȅ 
±ƛǎƛōƭŜέΦ  Lǘ ǿŀǎ ŀƴ ŜŀǊƭȅ ǎǘŀǊǘ ǘƻ ŀǊǊƛǾŜ ƛƴ {ȅŘƴŜȅ /.5 
before 9am but it was definitely worth it.  Douglas 
Fisher presented Teaching Literacy in the classroom 
and reinforced our classroom pedagogy but also 
gave us plenty of new ideas to enhance the 
ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎΦ  

 

Please note the change of date for P&F meeting is 
1st June at 5.30pm at Holy Spirit, Kurri Kurri.  You are 
all very welcome to attend to be involved in how the 
P&F assists the learning of your children. 

 

As parent volunteers, you are valued in our school 
community.  Therefore, the Catholic Schools Office 
has in place a Volunteer Induction process for all 
parents who already volunteer and who wish to 
volunteer in the future.  I have a 30 minute 
presentation that I will deliver next Thursday, 1st 
June in the Holy Spirit Abermain Hall at 9.15am.  You 
will walk away with a refresher on the rights and 
code of conduct for volunteers, the confidentiality 
agreement and child protection information.  Both 
Holy Spirit Abermain and Kurri Kurri volunteers are 
invited to attend.  This is part of our school 
compliance and our Continuum of School 
Improvement (COSI). 

 
Muscular Dystrophy bike ride ς for all those people out 
there with bikes just waiting for a good reason to get it 
ƻǳǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƎŀǊŀƎŜΧ ƘŜǊŜΩǎ ƻƴŜΗ  DǊŀō ȅƻǳǊ ƭƛƪŜ-minded 
bike riding friends and join in the Muscular Dystrophy 
bike ride in November ς you now have plenty of time to 
train!  See attached flyer! 

 

The Abermain Eisteddfod is coming up in August ς if 
there are any parents or carers with a talent in the area 
of music/choir and would like to assist our teaching staff 
and our choir please contact me. 

 

See the attached short story written by our budding 
author Fletcher Plessiet in KS. 

 

Monday of Week 4 Kindergarten attended Tocal 
Homestead excursion and this Monday just gone 
our Year 1 and 2 children also attended the 
Homestead.  I heard wonderful reports from the 
students and the teachers.  Thank you to all the 
parents who volunteered to attend on the day ς LǘΩǎ 
great having your support and enthusiasm to enrich 
ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜǎΦ 

 

Here are some photos from the excursions ς  
Charlene Reid 

Principal 

 
 

   
 

http://www.abermain.catholic.edu.au/
http://mn.catholic.edu.au/schools/region-map/all-saints/abermain-holy-spirit-infants-school


  
 

   
 

   
 

Tocal Homestead Excursion 

Last Monday 40 very excited 

Kindergarten students went 

on their first excursion to 

Tocal Homestead. They 

participated in six organised 

activities including washing 

clothes using a washboard and tub, playing old fashion 

games, carrying water using yokes, dressing up in 17 

century clothes, and tours of the house and kitchen. 

It was very interesting to learn the story of the family 

that lived at the homestead and experience what life 

would have been like for them 150 years ago. You will 

notice that in some of the photos where students are 

dressed up they are not smiling, this is because in that 

ǘƛƳŜ ȅƻǳ ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ǎƳƛƭŜ ŦƻǊ ǇƘƻǘƻǎΦ YƛƴŘŜǊƎŀǊǘŜƴ ŦƻǳƴŘ ŀ 

lot of the things we learnt very interesting and different 

from what we do today and had a great day exploring.  

Our excursion was the topic of written speeches in 

English this week. Below are 3 speeches about Tocal 

from KS. 

Dakota Denham:   I liked the old house and old spoons. I 

liked the pig. 

!ǳŘǊŜȅ hΩ.ǊƛŜƴΥ   My Favourite part at Tocal was the pig. 

Allie Collingwood:   I went to Tocal. We went to the old 

house and Mr Hey Hey the chicken followed us into the 

house. Everyone was scared except me and Audrey.   

Lastly thanks again to the parents who came along to 

help us on the day. 

Regards 

Erin Saxby 

 
 

Stage 1 Excursion to Tocal 

On Monday 22nd May, blessed with a perfect Autumn 

day, Stage 1 visited the Tocal Homestead. This 

experience enhanced our learning in History and our 

understanding of colonial life on an Australian farm 150 

years ago. We were able to take part in seven different 

activities: 

¶ playing old fashioned games with skipping 
ropes, quoits and bamboo hoops; 

¶ visiting the main house; 

¶ finding out how food was prepared and 
learning about old fashioned technology in 
the kitchen; 

¶ washing clothes with a washboard and 
carrying water with buckets on a yoke; 

¶ dressing up in old fashioned clothes; 

¶ setting the dining table; and 

¶ visiting the blacksmith. 



 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
¢ƘƻǳƎƘǘǎ ŦǊƻƳ ǎƻƳŜ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΧ 
άL ŜƴƧƻȅŜŘ ǎŜǘǘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǘŀōƭŜΦ Lǘ ǿŀǎ ŦǳƴΗέ  - Mila L 
άL ƭƛƪŜŘ ŘƻƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǿŀǎƘƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ŎŀǊǊȅƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǿŀǘŜǊ 
ǘƻ Ŧƛƭƭ ǘƘŜ ǿŀǎƘƛƴƎ ōǳŎƪŜǘǎΦέ - Evan B 
άL ƭƛƪŜŘ ƘŀƴƎƛƴƎ ǳǇ ǘƘŜ ǿŀǎƘƛƴƎΦέ - Rory K 
άL ŜƴƧƻȅŜŘ ǇƭŀȅƛƴƎ ǘǳƎ-o-ǿŀǊΦέ ς Olivia M 
άL ƭƛƪŜŘ ǎŜŜƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǇƛƎǎΦέ ς Abby H 
άL ŜƴƧƻȅŜŘ ǿŀǘŎƘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ōƭŀŎƪǎƳƛǘƘ ǎƘŀǇŜ ǘƘŜ 
ƳŜǘŀƭΦέ ς Bailey K 
 
Thank you to the parents who volunteered their 
time to help us on our excursion! 
 
Rebecca Kearns 

Year 1 

 

 

Assistant Principal News 
Our Recent Professional Development! 
 
In the last few weeks many of our teachers have been 
ƎƻƛƴƎ άōŀŎƪ ǘƻ ǎŎƘƻƻƭέΗ ¢ƘŜ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊǎ ŀǘ Iƻƭȅ {ǇƛǊƛǘ 
LƴŦŀƴǘǎΩ {ŎƘƻƻƭ !ōŜǊƳŀƛƴ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ōǳǎȅ ǘŀƪƛƴƎ ǇŀǊǘ ƛƴ ŀ 
variety of professional development courses over that 
last few weeks. Professional development gives teachers 
the opportunity to build upon their existing teaching 
skills.  
 
In our recent staff meetings, all staff have updated their 
CPR and Emergency Care skills. On Tuesday 16th May, 
Mrs Reid, Mrs Cook and I travelled to Sydney to attend a 
workshop by Professor Dylan Williams on leadership and 
classroom assessment.  On Wednesday 17th May, Mrs 
Mueller and I attended a course in Newcastle focussing 
on the Early Learner; we explored using play-based 
activities and the environment to enrich their 
development. On Friday Mrs Reid, Mrs Cook and I, joined 
by Mrs Mueller, Mrs Saxby and Mrs Collingwood, 
ventured back to Sydney to attend a course titled 
άaŀƪƛƴƎ [ƛǘŜǊŀŎȅ ±ƛǎƛōƭŜέ ǿƘƛŎƘ ŦƻŎǳǎǎŜŘ ǳǇƻƴ ǎŜƭŜŎǘƛƴƎ 
literacy activities to maximise student learning.  
 
This week, Mrs Cook is attending a two day Religious 
Education Co-ƻǊŘƛƴŀǘƻǊΩǎ 5ŀȅΣ aǊǎ wŜƛŘ ƛǎ ŀǘǘŜƴŘƛƴƎ ŀ 
tǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭΩǎ ŎƻƴŦŜǊŜƴŎŜ ŀƳ L ŀƳ ŀǘǘŜƴŘƛƴƎ ŀ ǿǊƛǘƛƴƎ 
course.  
 
It certainly is a busy term of learning for our staff and 
students! 
 

Rebecca Kearns 

Assistant Principal 

 

Religion News 
RE News Term 2 Week 5 

With the devastating news earlier this week of the 

events in Manchester, please keep in your thoughts and 

prayers all the young people who lost their lives. We also 

pray for their friends and family, that they may have 

strength during this extremely difficult time.  

 

Last week, Mrs Reid and I went into Newcastle for a 

process that our school had to undergo. During the day, 

Iƻƭȅ {ǇƛǊƛǘ LƴŦŀƴǘǎ {ŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ Ψ/ŀǘƘƻƭƛŎ LŘŜƴǘƛǘȅΩ ǿŀǎ Ǉǳǘ 

under the microscope. We took lots of paper work with 

us that evidenced the amazing community spirit we have 

at our school and how Catholicism is incorporated into 

all aspects of school life. We are very happy to announce 

that our School did well and we will continue to instil 

these beautiful values in your children.  

 

On Friday this week Holy Spirit Infants will be recognising 

National Sorry Day. Sorry Day  



is an important time to remember the past policies of 

forced removal of Aboriginal 

children  

from their families, and the 

ongoing impact on the Stolen 

Generations. It is also a day to  

commemorate Aboriginal and 

¢ƻǊǊŜǎ {ǘǊŀƛǘ LǎƭŀƴŘŜǊ ǇŜƻǇƭŜΩǎ 

history, and celebrate their  

survival, culture and community.  

 

This day is then followed by National Reconciliation 

²ŜŜƪ όbw²ύΦ  ¢ƘŜ ǘƘŜƳŜ ŦƻǊ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ bw² ƛǎ [ŜǘΩǎ 

Take the Next Steps. NRW runs annually from 27 May ς 

3 June. These dates mark two milestones ƛƴ !ǳǎǘǊŀƭƛŀΩǎ 

reconciliation journey: The 1967 referendum and the 

historic Mabo decision, respectively. In 2017, we reflect 

on two significant anniversaries in 

!ǳǎǘǊŀƭƛŀΩǎ reconciliation journey ς 50 years since the 

1967 referendum, and 25 years since the historic Mabo 

decision. Holy Spirit will be commemorating these 

significant milestones in a small prayer next week. It is 

important that our young people be a part of the next big 

stŜǇǎ ƛƴ ƻǳǊ ƴŀǘƛƻƴΩǎ ǊŜŎƻƴŎƛƭƛŀǘƛƻƴ ƧƻǳǊƴŜȅΦ 

 

Pentecost 

In week 7, the school will be celebrating its feast day, 

Pentecost. This is a big celebration for our school, as 

Pentecost is the time that the Holy Spirit came down on 

WŜǎǳǎΩ ŘƛǎŎƛǇƭŜǎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘƛǎ ƛǎ ǿƘat our school is named. If 

you can, please set aside Monday 5th June to help us 

celebrate. Students are able to come out of uniform (red, 

orange and yellow colours). We will begin with a Liturgy 

at 11:30am in the Hall that concludes with class Fruit of 

the Spirit awards. Craft and sport rotational activities will 

commence straight after. We will then conclude our day 

with a sausage sizzle lunch and cake together.  We would 

love for all who can to attend this occasion. Parents, 

caregivers and family are all welcome to join in our craft 

activities and sausage sizzle lunch!  

  

Weekend Mass locations and times 

Please come and join in celebrating mass over the 

weekend. Holy Spirit Primary School Kurri are hosting a 

¸ƻǳƴƎ tŜƻǇƭŜΩǎ aŀǎǎ ŀǘ {ǘ CǊŀƴŎƛǎ ·ŀǾƛŜǊ /ƘǳǊŎƘΣ 

Abermain on Sunday evening (28th May) at 6:00pm. It 

would be great to see you there. The times and Mass 

locations for the normal weekend masses are below: 

 

Weekend Mass times 

Saturday- {ǘ WƻǎŜǇƘΩǎ 
Church, Cessnock 

Saturday, 6pm  
Sunday, 8am 

Holy Spirit Church, Kurri 
Kurri 

Sunday, 9:30 am 
 

St Francis Xavier Church, 
Abermain   
 

Sunday, 6pm 

 

God Bless, 
Bec Cook 
Relieving Religious Education Coordinator. 

 
Learning Support News 

 
Minilit - Our Minilit groups are working well this 
term with Mrs Shakespeare, Mrs Bolam, Mr O and 
Mrs Focic all very happy with the progress of the 
students. They have all improved in their reading 
skills and levels and are working hard in their 
classrooms as well. Well done kids. 
 
Over the next few weeks, the Learning Support 
Timetables will be updated to suit the needs of the 
children and the classes. 
 
Yesterday, I attended the Learning Support Teacher 
day at the CSO. We discussed and learnt about 
Personalised Planning, teaching social skills and 
matching the syllabus and the continuum to our PP 
goals. It might appear that this is a simple task, but 
to ensure that each child's individual learning level 
and their goals match where they are at in terms of 
the curriculum, requires extensive planning and 
support from the Class teacher and Learning 
Support Assistants to help each student reach their 
goals. 
 
 As the term progresses, please make sure to let you 
class teacher know if you would prefer the 
alternative report that was discussed at the 
Personalised Planning meetings during last term.  
 
If your child has recently been to a specialist, please 
send in a copy of their reports so we can add it to 
the files.  
 
Thank you for your support,  
Monica  

 
 



 
Lunch Club News 

 
Did you know that on a Monday, Tuesday, 
Wednesday or Thursdays,  we have special activities 
in the hall during lunch time??? 
 
Lunch club offers students an alternative to playing 
on the playground. Some students enjoy or need 
more structured activities or they prefer quieter 
activities to participate in during their lunch play 
time. Mr Whitney and Mrs Shanahan run the lunch 
club sessions.  
 
Some of the activities on offer are Lego, games, 
colouring in and drawing, making, building etc. 
 
I am also looking at including some dress up and 
props for the children to play with - if anyone has 
any clean, appropriate dress ups that you would like 
to donate to the school so that they can play with 
them, please feel free to hand them into the office, 
or if you have any games like snakes and ladders, 
Uno etc they would be great too!! 
 
Thank you so much for your help, 
Monica  

 
Beanies for Brain Cancer ς 20th June 

Holy Spirit Abermain invite students to wear a beanie on 
Tuesday the 20th of June for a gold coin donation to 
support the Mark Hughes foundation.   Their normal 
school uniform is to be worn.  

 

Heart Rope for heart update 

As you are all aware students have been participating in 
a jump rope for heart program this term. The students 
have been enthusiastic about practicing and learning 
new skipping skills both in class and at lunchtime. I am 
very happy to report that our students have also been 
fundraising hard for this fantastic cause with our online 
page already over $1,600. I know that many students 
have also been fundraising using the sponsorship forms 
also and I commend you all for your commitment, what 

an amazing effort so far.  Sponsorship forms will be due 
into the office by Friday 2nd June. 

Our Jump off day is next week Wednesday 31st May 
commencing at 2pm. This will be a fun afternoon that 
students will have an opportunity to show off some of 
the new skills that they have learnt. Parents are welcome 
to come and join the fun.  

Keep skipping Holy Spirit 

Erin Saxby  

tǊŜπƭƻǾŜŘ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ¦ƴƛŦƻǊƳǎ 

If anyone has any unwanted school uniforms the second 
hand uniform shop would love to have them.  
 
It is very much appreciated by many families. Please 
phone Kerrie Phillips if you would like to purchase 
second hand uniforms, her phone number is  
0412 264 446. 

 

 

Awards 
Term 2 2017, Week 3 

Class Captains  Jim Foster, Bonnie Sumner, 
²ƛƭƭ CƛǊǘƘΣ LǎŀōŜƭƭŀ /ǊƻǳŎƘΣ {ƻǇƘƛŜ hΩ.ǊƛŜƴΣ !ƛŘŀƴ 
Shakespeare, Carter Kinsley-Cook, Ethan Clough, 
Mila Lubinski and Brandi Shaw.   
Class Awards   
KM  Isabelle Winsor Okeefe, Hannah 
Charker and Louis McKay.   
KS  Kinjal Mavji, Dakota Denham and 
Rhylee Carter. 
Year 1  Charlotte Jolliffe, Rohan Freeman 
and Mason Denham 
Year 1/2 Mia Delaney, Beau Holz and 
Monique Wilesmith.  
Year 2  Ella Stewart, Mav Gibson and Thayn 
Johnstone. 
Principal Awards 
Week 3 Fruit of the Spirit ς Self Control 
Layton Johnstone, Fletcher Plessiet, Ricky Heard-
Talbott, Hayden Hughes, Reagan Spliet, Zane 
Freeman, Mackenzie Callaway, Kayla Crockett. 
Manners Evie Dorn, Maya Bennett, Frankie 
Haider, Lexie Maunder. 
Gotchas Olivah Cole, Ryder Lewis, Bonnie 
Sumner, Eliza Kekevski, Aster Smith, Kinjal Mavji, 
Pippa-Lea Sinclair, Macey Brogan, Will Firth, Lucy 
Connell, Darcy Campton, Blake Haddock, Mila 
Lubinski, Sophia Nevin and Boston Sumner.  

 
 



DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
Important Dates 

Term 2 
Week 6 

31st May Kindergarten 2018 Interviews start 
1st June Playgroup 

Volunteers Induction in the hall at 
9.15 am.    

  Kinder 2018 interviews 
2nd June Athletics Carnival K-6 

Week 7 
5th June Pentecost Fun Day out of uniform 
wear red, orange, yellow. 
7th June Kinder 2018 interviews 
8th June Kinder 2018 interviews 

Week 8 
12th June vǳŜŜƴΩǎ .ƛǊǘƘŘŀȅ tǳōƭƛŎ IƻƭƛŘŀȅ 
15th June Kinder 2018 interviews 

Week 9 
19th  June School Reports sent home 
20th June Wear a beanie to school for Brain 
Cancer.  Normal school uniform.  Gold coin 
donation. 
20th June Gymnastics program ends today 

Week 10 
Last Week Term 2 

Term 3 
Week 1 

18th July First day (Tuesday) 
Week 4 

9th August School Photos 
 

t ϧ C bŜǿǎ 

Entertainment Books are available for purchase 

from the office of both schools. They are $65.00 

Go digital visit www.entbook.com.au/344h96 
 

 
Chocolate Fundraiser   
Please return any unsold chocolates as 
soon as possible.  Across both schools we 
have 40 boxes outstanding. This is a huge 
loss for the P&F as each carrier 
contained $50 value of chocolates. We 
understand that in the busyness of life 
people may have forgetten to return 
their envelope but assist us and return it. 
We will be contacting the families who 

are listed as not returned very soon, so it would be great 
if you are able to return the money as soon as possible.  

 
 
 
 

Canteen News 

Monday 
29th May 

Wednesday  
31st May 

Friday 
2nd June  

Kristine Lubinski Jade Sweetman Liz Johnstone 
Mel Mazzitelli 

Monday  
5th June 

Wednesday  
7th June 

Friday  
9th June 

Jodie Connell Terrie Farrell Deb Kelly 
Ash Kelly 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

http://www.entbook.com.au/344h96


 



 
 


